DELAWARE COMMISSION OF VETERANS AFFAIRS

MEETING MINUTES

JANUARY 15, 2013
Members Present: Lardizzone, Goss, Carroll, Corsa, Harden, Lank, McMullen, Newman, Sarg, Thompson and Weir
Members Excused: Evans, Keithley, Newstadt, Showell and Wasson
Staff Present: Knotts and Peterson
Introduction of Guest(s): Ginny Yelland (VAMC), Karen Favors (VA Housing Per Diem Liaison), Maria Bynum (US Dept. of Housing & Urban Development), Phil Diluzio (Peer to Peer Counselor), David Parsons (Kent & Sussex County Suicide Prevention Manager), Sarah Lynam and Eulita Smith (Connections, SSVF Program), Jerry Stauffer and Myron Smith (DELVETS), Jessica Finan and Linda Boone (Home of the Brave), Michelle Lee (Community Blue Print), Dave Rich and James Williams (DOL), and John Jackson
The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance to our Nation’s Flag.

Chairman Lardizzone opened the meeting by reporting that Commissioner Thompson was retiring in March and presented him with a plaque for serving as Chairman for the past two years.
Ms. Yelland spoke about the projected functions, operations and schedule for the new VA mobile van and answered questions. 

Ms. Bynum spoke about some of the programs available to help homeless vets and answered questions.  
Mr. Diluzio provided a brief description of how the Peer to Peer program works and the locations he works from and answered questions.

Ms. Flavors provided an explanation of her position, how the VA Housing Per Diem program works and her partnerships with local groups. She answered questions and requested opportunities to visit the veterans organizations and work places to provide community outreach.  
Mr. Parsons introduced himself and spoke in-depth about how the Suicide Prevention programs works and his role in the program. He also is requesting opportunities to visit the veterans’ organizations and work places to provide community outreach.  He also spoke about the Veteran’s Justice Suicide Prevention Program and provided a successful example of how it works. 
Mr. Smith asked what the function of the Delaware Commission of Veterans Affairs was and Chairman Lardizzone provided a very in-depth explanation and several other Commissioners provided additional information. 
Ms. Lynam introduced Ms. Smith, Connections newest member from Sussex County. 
Ms. Boone provided an update on the house purchased for the women’s shelter, a brief synopsis of how the home will be run and answered questions.  She introduced the new director, Jessica Finan.
Ms. Finan provided a brief synopsis of her background and provided an update for both facilities and answered questions.

Ms. Lee spoke about her experiences networking with the different agencies that are working to help veterans who are in need. 

Mr. Rich explained the reason for his recent absences from the meetings and introduced his new assistant, James Williams.  He spoke about different VA programs that he is involved with and spoke about an employment expo planned for May 2013. 


Chairman Lardizzone announced that John Knotts was selected as the new Executive Director for the Commission of Veterans Affairs.

Mr. Knotts thanked Ms. Lee for the work she has done with Community Blue Print and provided an update as to what the administrative portion of the DCVA has worked on this month. 
Mr. Peterson provided a monthly update for the Delaware Veterans Home, spoke about the smoking policy and provided an update about the shingles inoculations. He answered questions and discussion followed. 

MOTION BY HARDEN TO ACCEPT DECEMBER COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES, SECONDED BY CORSA, MOTION CARRIED.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

PERSONNEL

Commissioner Thompson reported that the Senior Accountant position is now vacant and that position should be filled in the near future.
NORTHERN CEMETERY
Commissioner Harden indicated that the raise and realignment project will start back-up at the end of March or beginning of April.  The Civil Air Patrol sponsored the Wreaths Across America program. 

SOUTHERN CEMETERY

Commissioner Corsa reported that he attended the Family Advisory Cemetery Committee (FACC) meeting and they went over the budget and items they needed to repair. The Cemetery has begun a new Memorial Tree of Life program.
LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS
Chairman Lardizzone said he sent a letter to the legislators about the video game/slot machines.  They have legislation in place for the OIF/OEF veterans to receive a $300 bonus.  He also sent a letter in reference to the WWII Memorial; urging them to take action. There were comments and discussion pertaining to the WWII Memorial. 
MOTION BY CORSA THAT THE WWII MEMORIAL PROJECT BE TABLED UNTIL COMMISISONER CARROLL BROUGHT IN SOME PICTURES FOR REVIEW, SECONDED BY LANK, MOTION CARRIED.

PUBLIC RELATIONS

Commissioner Weir commented that he is trying to get information about veterans needs published in the newspaper in hopes of getting positive publicity and maybe some donations. 
ORGANIZATIONAL REPORTS

Lank (MOWW) – They are looking at their awards program coming up in the spring.
Newman (VFW) – He elaborated on the gaming issues and spoke in more detail about the current proposed legislation and discussion followed. 
Sarg (MOAA) – He made reference to legislative handouts and provided a briefing on their contents. 
Thompson (MCL) – Their State meeting will be held the last Saturday of the month. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Commissioner Thompson revisited the issue of using some of the funds in the Veterans Home Fund. The subject prompted conversation and Mr. Peters agreed to bring a price listing to the next meeting. 
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  
FEBRUARY 19, 2013 (10:00 AM)

LOCATION:



Robbins Bldg, 802 Silver Lake Blvd, Suite 100






Dover, DE

ADJOURNED
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